APPENDIX C

Academic Affairs Committee Meeting Notes

November 2, 2007

Members in attendance:  David Bender, Nancy Dewald, Maureen Dunbar (Chair) JoAnna Garner, Tom Gavigan,  Lorena Tribe, Bob Zambanini

The committee has been charged with reviewing degree and course proposal procedures and preparing a legislative report to the faculty senate for approval.  Last year’s committee developed a degree proposal procedure that was approved at the September 2007 Faculty Senate Meeting.  

The focus of this meeting was to review course proposal procedures at the College and the University.   The University Faculty Senate has recently developed a course proposal procedure for adding new courses, changing existing courses and dropping existing courses.  The directions for course proposals are clearly described in the Guide to Curricular Procedures that is published in the University Faculty Senate web site (http://www.senate.psu.edu/curriculum_resources/guide/contents.html).  In that document, there is a flow chart illustrating the appropriate path that faculty must take in order to propose new courses.  

The committee reviewed the course proposal procedures and discussed what role, if any, the Academic Affairs Committee, and the Penn State Berks Senate, would have in approving course proposals.  After reviewing the Guide to Curricular Procedures it was decided that the course proposals must go through the appropriate Academic Unit at University Park.  Because course approval occurs through a specific department the only time a course would have to go through Academic Affairs is if it were a Berks specific course. If a Berks specific course is proposed the Guide to Curricular Procedures will be followed using the Academic Affairs Committee at Penn State Berks as the Academic Unit Curricular Committee. 
